

District English Learner Advisory Committee (DELAC)

2024-2025

September 25, 2024, 10 am - 11 am, District Office Board Room

| Agenda | Notes |
|---|--|
| Introduction of District and DELAC Representatives | District representatives and DELAC members introduced themselves, welcoming new participants. |
| Approval of Proposed Agenda | Motion - Mike & Second - Marisa |
| Approval of <u>DELAC Minutes</u> from May 2024 | Motion - Mike & Second - Marisa |
| District Updates: Dr. Michael Bregy | He was unable to attend. |
| Congratulations/RFEP: Dr. Dustin Seemann | Dr. Seemann mentioned the number of students and said he would celebrate their success at an upcoming Board of Education meeting. |
| High Overview of the <u>BHUSD Strategic Plan</u> and <u>LCAP</u> : Dr. Dustin Seemann | Dr. Seemann walked all the participants through the Strategic Plan & LCAP. Showed them where to refer to the information on the BHUSD website and directed all participants to return this information to their ELAC meetings. |
| Accountability & Assessments: Dr. Dustin Seemann | Dr. Seemann walked the participants through the timeline of the upcoming assessments from PSAT, CAASPP, and Summative ELPAC. He addressed the importance of the assessments as they are tied to the reclassification criteria. |
| Reclassification: Dr. Dustin Seeman | Dr. Seemann introduced the OPTEL, a new criterion for next year. He stated that teachers would be trained on the OPTEL during the October training. The goal is to increase RFEP % from 59% making progress towards RFEP, as 41% are still struggling. We, as a group, have to find solutions and resources for these students. May 23rd, ELCs and Admin will attend a dually identified countywide training at El Rodeo Elementary School from 8 am - 11 am. |

| | Our ELO-P is there to offer services after school from tutoring, play-based learning, and other academic programming. The funding covers our tk-6th grade students. We took over tk-12 summer school last year, and the dates are open for all kids. We will be expanding our middle school program to longer days. The elementary program runs from 6/9-7/23 at El Rodeo for the first time in 6 years, not at Horace Mann Elementary School. The middle School program will run from 6/9 to 7/3. The high school program will run from 6/9-27 for the first session and 6/30-7/18 for the second session. |
|-----------------------------|--|
| Feedback: Committee Members | Ms. Lue Sang asked if air tutors could present at their site ELAC meetings. Dr. Seemann responded that they could present. Mrs. Decatrel asked how we can access Star for parents. Dr. Seemann answered that the program is for the K-6th students, not for the high school students. The grant is a childcare bill with an extended day academic focus, covering summer school, and is free for our students. Dr. Seemann stated that we have an open-door policy, holding the team accountable for the RFEP process and increasing our percentage of data on campus. Mrs. Sales asked about access to the EPIC app. Dr. Sherman will work with the sites to secure a quote. |
| Adjournment | The meeting was adjourned at 10:53 am |